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March 2023 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“Oh that men would praise the LORD for his goodness, and for his wonderful 

works to the children of men.” (Psalm 107:31). Greetings in the name of the Lord Jesus 
Christ. We trust that this report finds each one enjoying His abundant blessings. 

 
The services in Dongara and Port Denison continue to go well for which we 

remain thankful unto the Lord for His goodness and grace. We are blessed to receive 
encouragement, edification, and instruction from the Lord through the preaching of the 
Word. Even though we are few in number, the Lord’s Day services also provide a time 
that we can encourage one another, in the midst of a world growing more chaotic each 
day.  

 
The last report from the brethren in Papua New Guinea is that all is well with the 

church there and with the churches in the Highlands. The brethren there are a 
wonderful source of encouragement to both Cyd and me. We praise the Lord for the 
outpouring of His goodness upon them, and for their faithfulness in His work. 

 
Thank you all once again for your love, prayers, encouragement, and support for 

the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 

 
Love in Christ,  
Bro. Frank James 
 


